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We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 7 
    March 18, 2022 

THE OFFICIAL SCHOOL HAT IS COMPULSORY and is to be worn by every child    

during all outdoor activities in Term One and Four.  Please name your child’s hat.     

Hats available for purchase at Nick’s Clothing, Bairnsdale.             No Hat - No Play 

Have you moved? Have you changed your mobile 

number? Do you have a new 

email address? 

If so, please contact the school and 

update your details. 

 Rapid Antigen Tests (RATS) are available for pick up from the school office. To 
support current COVIDSafe Measures, the Victorian  Government has ordered 24     
million Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) kits to continue   surveillance testing of staff and     
students. Testing settings for all primary and secondary students and staff will remain in 
place until the end of Term 1 2022. It is recommended that students and staff          
undertake twice-weekly at-home testing.   

School Swimming Program - Years 3 – 6 

Week 9: Monday, 21st March—Survival Swimming Day 
Don’t forget to bring a pair of shorts and a t-shirt to wear over your swimmers in the water . 

Year 3: 10.45am-11.40am      Year 4: 11.30am-12.15pm    Year 5: 12.30pm-1.15pm      Year 6: 1.15pm-2.00pm 

Please label all items and bags very clearly with your child’s name. 

 

Each family is asked to contribute an Easter Egg or Easter related goods towards our raffle. 

The raffle will be drawn on the last day of Term 1 - Friday, 8th April. 

There will be many prizes per grade as well as 2 large prizes with all tickets put together                

for a major draw. 

Proceeds will go to Caritas. 

Tickets will be 50c per ticket and are available in the classrooms. 

Help will be required with the wrapping of the Easter prizes.  

 Please contact the office if you can help. 

Year 3 Camp Information 

Meeting - Thursday, 24th 

March @ 5.00pm 



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 1 MARCH 2022  

Week 9 Monday 21st Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons—Survival Day 

 Tuesday 22nd 11.20am Year 1 Class Prayer 

 Thursday 24th St Brendan’s Cross Country 
5.00pm Year 3 Camp Meeting 

Week 10 Wednesday 30th  Year 4 Camp—Karoonda 

 Thursday 31st Year 4 Camp—Karoonda 
6.00pm Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 APRIL 2022  

 Friday 1st Year 4 Camp—Karoonda 

Week 11 Monday 4th School Photos 

 Thursday 7th Year 3—6 Swimming Activity Day  

 Friday 8th 9.10am GCH Assembly: Year 5 
11.30am Whole School—Catholic Social Teaching Easter reflection stations 
Term 1 ends @ 2.15pm 

Term 2   

Week 1 Monday 25th ANZAC DAY—No School 

 Tuesday 26th Term Two Commences 
Year 3 Camp Coolamatong 

 Wednesday 27th Year 3 Camp Coolamatong 

 MAY 2022  

Week 2 Friday 6th St Brendan’s Athletics Day 

School Buses - Please make alternate arrangements 

The Metung/Swan Reach (Prom Country) and Nowa Nowa (Gillick’s)   

buses will not be  running on,  Monday, April 4th due to a  Secondary 

school closure. Dyson’s bus will run as normal.   

Sat:  19/3  St Dymphna’s   Buchan   9.00am 
  St Joseph’s    Swan Reach   5.00pm 
Sun:  20/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
  St Colman’s    Orbost   11.00am 
Tues:  22/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Wed:  23/3  St Colman’s    Orbost   9.30am  
Fri:  25/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sat:  26/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sun:  27/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
  St Colman’s    Orbost   11.00am  

Baptism Information Sessions for 2022 
 for babies & preschoolers  

Saturdays @ 11am in St Brendan's Church  
April 2nd   -   May - nil   -   June - nil -   July 2nd    

Aug 6th     Sept 3rd  - Oct 1st  -   Nov 5th 



 

Division Swimming Carnival 

On Thursday, the 10th of March many kids at our school competed at the Division         
Swimming Carnival. The competition was tough, there were so many other schools at the 
Bairnsdale swimming pool for the Division Swimming Carnival. To make it through to        
regionals you had to come first but if you came second you would be timed against the other 
divisions. If you were in the top 3 against all the other divisions you would make it through to 
the next level.  
We competed in a freestyle and medley relay and some individual events including         
freestyle, breaststroke, butterfly and backstroke. Overall, the swimming was really fun.     
Everyone gave it their all and everybody was proud of themselves 
 

The freestyle relay team made it through to the next level and also some of the individual 
events.  
Thanks to Mr Bates and to Meaghan for helping so we knew when our events were up and 



 

Lawn Bowls 
On Friday, 11th of March 12 students from St Brendan’s went to Bairnsdale 
Bowls Club to compete in lawn bowls.  

The students who participated were Aivah, Caleb, Jaxom, Hannah, Tulli, 
Lily, Lucy, Bella, Paige, Nick, Taylah and Gabby.  

We competed against other schools including Paynesville, Bairnsdale, 
Bruthen, and Lakes Primary. We were split into 3 teams but we were still 
playing for St Brendan’s.  

We had to learn how to roll the bowl the correct way by having the big    
picture on the outside. We had to have a skipper/captain for each team and 
they would help show us where to roll the bowl.  

The weather was hot but that didn't stop us from having fun.  

We’d like to thank Mr Bates and the Lakes Entrance lawn bowls club for 
helping us and teaching us how to play. We achieved so much on the day 
and we all had a great time. 



 

Golf Division Day 2022 

On March 15th Kye, Connor, Tayte and Lochie went to the Lakes Entrance 
Golf Course. We had to play on the front 9 holes, where we were split into 
groups of 3-4.  
Our final score had to be less then 70 to be able to compete in the next 
round at Bairnsdale.  

 

My putting was better than usual but every first or second putt I did was at 
least 5 metres away from the hole. I hit a long range shot, it was going 
right for the hole then at the last second it would roll literally just beside the 
hole.  - Connor 

 

I was proud of my drives down the fairway, they were some of the longest I 
have hit. - Kye  

 

I was good at chipping the ball onto the green and putting from a distance. 
I also did well driving the ball out from under the trees. - Tayte 

 

It was really windy and I thought I did a good job reading the wind. My  
putting on the slopy green was good. - Lochie  

 

Besides the wind, it was a really good day.  

Connor and Kye were lucky enough to make it through to the next round in 
Bairnsdale. 

It was a great experience and good to catch up with students from other 
schools and make some new friends. 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has second hand 
school uniform available.  

Winter uniforms are now     
available  
Open 10am-3pm    
Tuesday, 
Wednesday & 
Thursday. 

EFTPOS available 

to pay school fees 

Wednesday, 23rd March 

REMINDER: ART SMOCKS 

Can students please bring in their art smock if they haven't   

already this year. It's much more hygienic for students to have 

their own smocks rather than use the spare ones we have. 

Thanks 

 

All bike and scooter riders 

are required to wear a bike 

helmet in Victoria. Students 

must wear bike helmets when 

riding to and from school. 

 
In accordance with requirements from the Victorian Government, all staff and students in Grades 3 
to 6 attending St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School are required to wear a face mask when indoors, 
including when travelling to and from school on public transport, taxis or ride share vehicles and when 
attending Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) programs, unless a lawful exemption applies.  
It is strongly recommended that students in Foundation to Grade 2 wear a face mask indoors at 
school or when attending OSHC programs.  
Parents, guardians and carers are required to supply their child(ren) with an appropriate face mask 
that covers the nose and mouth. Appropriate face masks include single use face masks (commonly 
called surgical masks). Face shields, scarves or bandanas do not meet the requirements of an          
acceptable face mask.  
All visitors, including parents, guardians, carers and children in Grade 3 and above must wear a face 
mask in all indoor locations at the school, unless an exemption applies. 



Social and 

Emotional 

Wellbeing 
As part of my Wellbeing 

role, I am available to 

meet with children on a 

regular basis to talk 

about any issues or    

concerns they might 

have and to discuss some 

strategies that could 

help.  

The sessions will be      

delivered to individuals 

or in small groups of 2-4 

children, depending     

upon need. The sessions 

aim to build self-esteem 

and an awareness of  

feelings and emotions. 

We do this through           

discussion, art,          

mindfulness and        

meditation. 

If you think your child 

would benefit from these 

sessions or you have any 

questions please contact 

me at school. 

Debby Milburn 

GUITAR / UKULELE TUITION, St Brendan’s Primary School, Teacher: Jim Allen 

Guitar lessons are continuing on Tuesdays at St Brendan’s Primary School. 

Jim aims to create fun and engaging music sessions for students through singing, rhyming and playing 
songs. Students will learn a small amount of music notation and theory through activities and instruction. 
Students will learn to play the guitar and ukulele in a solo setting and within groups.  

Lessons are $10 for 30 minutes, costs being added to school fees. Students will learn the guitar in small 
ability levelled groups.  

Learning the guitar involves regular practice of 30 minutes several times a week. It is preferable that    
students have a guitar. If not, you can purchase a guitar through school at cost price. Please see Jim for 
information. 

Please contact the office if you are interested in your child taking part in guitar lessons.  



 

• Do you have a     

current health care/

pension card? 

• Did you know you 

can get a discount 

on school fees?  

• Please contact the 

school office for 

more information. 

Uniform Reminders: 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than one 

matching pair of studs or sleepers, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn 

under clothing. Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not            

permitted.   

 

 

White sports socks – below ankle footlet style not acceptable — no logos. 

 Contact Helen at school if you are interested in    

 your child taking part. This program is not just  

 about grieving for someone who has died. It can  

 be grieving the loss of a pet, a family break up,  

 moving to a new home, etc. 






